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Awards Banquet 
December 12, 2016 
(Monday Evening) 

!
Awards and Christmas Banquet 

Socialize at 6:00 pm Dinner at 6:45 
!

Location: Daytona Beach Dog Track  
960 South Williamson Blvd. 

!
Banquet is $11. for members that have worked one event or 5 hours 

others pay $22. Guests of members will be $22. 
(Deadline for reservations is December 7th) 

Please contact Joan Costello at 386-761-1095  
or e-mail jhcostello37@att.net if you want to attend,  

if you haven’t done so already. !
We will vote on the Officers for 2017 

present Title Awards and have an  
exchange of gifts through a game. 

The gift is usually dog related and costs about $10. 
Bring a gift and receive a gift. 

     Meeting 
     Location 
  Daytona Beach 

Dog Track  
960 South 

Williamson Blvd. 
Daytona Beach !

President: Pat Mozden 
386-788-3800 
patmozden@cfl.rr.com 
Vice Pres: Maria Orlando 
Secretary: Kathy Nicastro 
Treasurer: Hoke Johnson 
Board of Directors: 
Carole Schultz 
Linda Hudak 
Joe White !
!
OBEDIENCE: 
761-1095 Joan C. 
677-4528 Renee’ J. !
AGILITY: 
527-5255 Janet B. 
767-6798 Anna J. !
APPLICATIONS: 
Can be found on our 
web site 
www.ocodb.org !!
Disclaimer: The views and 
opinions expressed herein 
do not necessarily represent 
the views and opinions of 
the Obedience Club of 
Daytona, Inc. or the editors.

http://www.ocodb.org
mailto:jhcostello37@att.net
http://www.ocodb.org
mailto:jhcostello37@att.net


Page 2 December 2016! ! ! ! ! ! !                                       Chatter-Barks

         New Members !
Yvonne Allen 

Charlie Myers & James Daughtry 

Sandy Bailey 

Mary McLoughlin 

Dale Parks 

Julie Shinew 

Barbara Deshong 

Walter Kraslawsky 

Machine Embroidery of Dogs!
If you would like your breed of dog!

embroidered on your shirt, or canvas bag!
or other items, please contact!

Marge Passalacqua at!
marzuzk@yahoo.com or 386-672-5080

RAW FOOD DIET!
If you are interested in trying raw food with!
your dog but you need convenience, call!

Pat and ask about the pouch with 
individual!

2 ounce pieces.!
For more information call!

Pat Mozden 386-788-3800 !
or patmozden@cfl.rr.com

Club Shirts 
Please contact: 
Jan DeGraff 
386-677-5242 
janbeachside@live.com !
Please pay with a Check !Please Help the Humane 

Societies !
1. Southeast Volusia Humane Society 
 386-428-9860 !
2.   Flagler County Humane Society 
 386-445-1841 !
3.   Halifax Humane Society 

       Military War Dogs!
  Always Need Our Help!
!              Contact:!
!       Ralph Orlando!
                 386-788-4268!
            rorlando2@cfl.rr.com!

Get Well Wishes for  
Linda & Ray Stites  

Toy Poodle 
“Star” she is recovering 

 from a broken leg.

mailto:marzuzk@yahoo.com
mailto:janbeachside@live.com
mailto:janbeachside@live.com
mailto:patmozden@cfl.rr.com
mailto:patmozden@cfl.rr.com
mailto:marzuzk@yahoo.com


Page 3 December 2015! ! ! ! ! ! ! !                              Chatter-Barks

President’s Message, 
!
Dear Members: 

What a year 2016 has been for OCOD!  In the spring, we signed a 10 year lease for our 
Training Center, guaranteeing us the use of our space for training, trials, and seminars 
for at least a decade.  And, by the time you read this message, we will be preparing to 
install new floor matting that is the premium product for indoor dog training and trialing.  
These two steps will make us one of the finest dog training facilities in the Southeast. 

I expect our training center will continue to attract new members who want to take 
advantage of having a great training environment right in their own back yard.  Please 
go out of our way to be welcoming to visitors and new members as a friendly greeting 
encourages people to return. 

As 2016 comes to a close, I wish all of you and your dogs health and happiness during 
this holiday season.  Please take the time to remember your blessings and let life’s 
shortcomings fade into the past. It has been a privilege being president this past year 
and I look forward to serving the club again in 2017. 

Merry Christmas ! 

Pat Mozden 

Congratulations to Lind Bara-Weaver ! !
I graduated from the University  of Tennessee 
Vet School Canine Fitness Program in August 
 and completed my Fitpaws Master Trainer 
Certification this month. I am entitled to use the 
letter CCFT after my name and to state that I am 
a Certified Fitpaws Equipment Trainer.  !
My reason for enrolling in the vet school program 
was because of Honeybear’s physical 
challenges and lack of people to turn for help.  
So  in addition to teaching and judging Barn Hunt 
and Nose Work I'm traveling doing fitness 
seminars.    

Sincere Sympathy to  
Susan and Jeff Armstrong, they  had 
two of their Beagles, Lo-del's Gold 

Charm of L.T., VCD2, RE, RATO 
("Charm") and Ch. L.T;s Little Deuce 
Coupe, CD, RE ("Little") go over the 

Rainbow Bridge together on 
November 12, 2016. Loved and 
Cherished forever in our hearts.



Page 4 December 2016! ! ! ! ! ! ! !      ! !   Chatter-Barks

Ruth Andrick and “Tanner” earned a First Place 
Win and earned a third leg and Companion Dog 
(CD) Title in Novice B at the Brevard Dog Training 
Club in Cocoa on 10/30/16.!!
Ruth Andrick and St Jon Life Of Riley's Copper 
Fancy “Fancy”   earned a First Place Win and 
earned her a leg in Rally Novice B in her very first 
trial at the Brevard Dog Training Club in Cocoa on 
10/30/16. !!
Kathy Dullinger and Ketka's Downtown Brown 
CA,"Townie"  her Portuguese Podengo Pequeno,!
earned a BCAT Title at the Gulf Coast Sighthound 
Club Fast CAT Test on 11/13/16, he is the 1st 
Portuguese Podengo Pequeno to earn this title. 
 Also, the AKC publishes rankings for the top 10 
fastest dogs of each breed for Fast CAT and he is 
#1 for his breed with a speed of 20 mph!!!
Congratulations Everyone ! !

  OCOD’S Agility Trial Coming Soon!!
         January 27, 28, 29,  2017!!

Please contact Coralee Leon, Linda 
Hudak or Janet Berry if you can help 

with the Agility Trial.!!
You do not have to have experience in 

agility to help out, there is something for 
everyone to do. We expect all members 
to help with our trials, this is your club 

also and everyone needs to pitch in and 
help one way or the other. We know you 
might not be able to help every day but 

Please come when you can.!
!               Thank You !!

Maks owned and trained by Linda de Castro 
earned a CDX on April 2, 2016 and his CGC 

on October 19, 2016.  (He is currently 
working on Canine Freestyle moves.)	

Wins & Brags 

IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING 
CRATES AND CHAIRS 

We will be installing new flooring 
beginning Monday, December 12th 
and all personal crates, chairs and 
other equipment MUST be removed 
prior to this date.  Any personal 
items remaining in the building on 
the last day of the trial (12/11/16) 
will be considered abandoned and 
will become the property of OCOD.  
Please take your belongings home.   

Pat Mozden 
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DECEMBER 2016 

MONDAY :    12/5/16     
                         10:00 AM   -  12:00 PM  “sharp”      RING TRAINING TIME ONLY              
                            4:00PM   PRIVATE                                        
                                                                                                         
    CLUB AWARDS DINNER    12/12/16 —Second Monday of the month 
    _____________________________________________________________________________ 
TUESDAY       12/6/16      
                             
               10/25-12/  6        6:30    BASIC    Joe White, Sheri White                
_______________________________________________________________________________________________                     
WEDNESDAY     12/7/16   
             
 
       
THURSDAY :  12/1/16  
                                            10:00 AM—12:OO PM  “sharp”    RING TRAINING TIME ONLY 
                                      330  PRIVATE 
                                         
 
                10/12-12/13     8:00  Advance Dance 
                             
————————————————————————————————————–————–——— 
FRIDAY:    12/2/16          (9:am  12/ 2/ 16  Spray / 3 hrs dry)   
        
————————————————————————————————————–———————————–———-— 
SATURDAY:   12/3/16  9:00am /12:PM  SELF RUN-THRUS   $10.00 for everyone,  15 minutes in ring        
   
                       
                           12/3/ 16   __________________________                   
                             
                           12/10-11/16     RALLY/OBEDIENCE TRIALS 
 
                   12/17/16 ___________________________  
                   
                            12/31/16    ____CLOSED FOR HOLIDAY______ 
                           
     
Sunday:   12 / 4/ 16  CLEAN FOR TRIAL  1PM  
                   

11/1/16    
DECEMBER   2016 

CLASSES CLOSED FOR DECEMBER  
CLASSES CLOSED FOR DECEMBER 

Call for times 386 299 4435 or 386 761 1095. 	
New flooring being put in.. We will open when finished	

We will be Open  Saturday  12/3/16    Renee’ Johnson will man desk
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 “Ormond Christmas Parade” 
!

Our Club will be walking in the Ormond Christmas 
Parade on December 10, 2016. This is the parade 
that we have to have lights on our dogs or leashes. 
You can get the battery operated lights for that. We 
wear our club shirts and dark colored slacks. If it’s 
cold, you can wear a sweatshirt underneath your 
club shirt. I will have my car in the parade in case 
you or your dog comes up lame and needs to ride. 
Line up for the parade will be at 5:30. I will email 
the line up location as soon as I receive it. We 

hope you will plan on participating with us so we 
have a nice turn out of members. !

Please contact Linda Campagna 386-848-4594 or 
email at campcad@earthlink.net if you would like to 

participate in the parade.

New Puppy for Dale Parks, It has been 
11 ½ years since I had a puppy in the 
house. Did not want to get a puppy until 
I retired, which I did on October 31st.	


 “Quin” is a super sweet boy. Easy going, 
happy-go-lucky, with a touch of mischief.	



    Nominating Committee Report        
  	

I am pleased to report that the nominating 
committee recommends the following 
individuals for the 2017 OCOD Board: 

  
President:               Pat Mozden 
Vice-President:       Linda Hudak         
Treasurer:               Kathy Nicastro        
Secretary:          Chris Franczek 
Members at Large: 
Carole Schultz 
Linda Eastlake 
Joe White !

All named individuals have accepted their 
nomination. No nominations were made from 

the floor at the November meeting. 
  
Respectfully, 
  
Linda Hudak 
Janet Berry 
Nina Daly 
Alternates: 
Renee’ Johnson 
Joan Costello 

Congratulations to Robin Scott and “Augie“!
for earning their Master Agility Champion !! 

mailto:campcad@earthlink.net
mailto:campcad@earthlink.net
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About Club Dollars 

Hi All. 

As one of two training directors we often share the job but in different areas. I am also on other 
committees to help our club run as smoothly as possible.      

I handle disbursement of the seminar and class credits. Instructors are issued both and assistants just 
the class credits. At the end of each month, if a class has ended, I expect The ACCURATE report to me 
and should include the full names, day taught, who instructed and who assisted and hours for the 
period. The report for classes of more than one month are sent to me in the finish month (usually 
puppy, basic and intermediate).         

Instructor class hours are converted to credit slips at the rate of 1 hour equals $10.00 for instructors 
and half of that for each assistant for all of the normal classes. For classes considered advanced 
classes the rate is 1hour equals $15.00 mainly to keep in line with the higher fee the student pays for 
these classes.For the classes that are scheduled for 1 ½ hours and also at $15/hour, fractions of a 
dollar take place so now for these amounts I am rounding up/down to the nearest dollar amount. 

Your class credits can be used to take classes in obedience, agility and ring time. For many of you that 
I know take classes or use ring time I will break down the pay credit in values to help you use one slip 
for a class or as ring time. Instructors will get from $40 to over $100 in class credit so letting me know 
what denominations work best for you will help me out a lot. 

One last important thing to mention is the published staff for a class matching the actual staff who 
was there.     There are often big changes from published to actual and when your class final report is 
sent to me if they don’t match I have to do some extra detective work to get to the bottom of who 
gets what. So, as each class begins go to the bulletin board or website and make sure the staff 
matches that posted. If they do not match please contact Renee’ Johnson to let her know of the 
discrepancy, she will then make the correction and post the change. 

I for one can proudly say that our Training Center run by all of you is one of the best.       

Thank you 

Ralph Orlando 

!
         Congratulations to !
Shannon Shepherd and Gunner !
      3rd Place Open B UtilityB !
          and  High Combined

Judges Dinner  
!

Saturday 

December 10th at  6pm    


Bahama Breeze

1786 West ISB 


Daytona Beach,  32114
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Obedience Club of Daytona         November 14,2016     General Meeting Minutes   !
The General meeting started at 7pm 
Guests were welcomed. 
Wins and Brags were announced. 
Christmas party:  Dec 12 at the Dog Club 
Report of Secretary: !
New Member applications were read:  Barbara Deshong, Walter Kraslawsky, Yvonne Allen, Charlie Myers and 
James Daughtry, Sandy Bailey, Mary McLoughlin, Dale Parks and Julie Shinew !
Report of the Treasurer: !
September Income:  $5,796.13 
September Expense: $5,527.65 
September Total: $268.48 !
October Income: $6,201.99 
October Expense: $4,752.33 
October Total: $1,449.66 !
Business: 

• Shirts:  Are available from Jan DeGraff.  Please contact her for any club shirts. janbeachside@live.com 
• Ormond Beach Christmas Parade:  Linda Campagna spoke about the parade, which is on Dec. 10th. 
• Agility Trial:  Cora Lee spoke about the agility trial in January. 
• Public Education Events were done on Oct 29 at Pet Supermarket and the Blessing of the Animals.   
• New Website:  Barb Perez spoke about the new website.  It is ready to go.  We are shooting for a 

January 1 live date. 
• Security Cameras:  They were voted on in September and approved.  They will be installed. 
• Matting for the Facility:  Pat presented the proposal for the matting.  Approximately $40,000 for the 

matting.  Installation approximately $15,000.  Additionally, we will need to purchase a cleaning machine 
at approximately $2,000 to $5,500.  Cherie Roberts made a motion to purchase the matting, installation 
and cleaning equipment not to exceed $70,000, 2nd by Joan Costello.  There was more discussion about 
the mats.  Vote for the matting:  Approve: 41 approved.  None opposed.  Mats will be purchased.   

• Report of the Nominating Committee for 2017 Officers:   
President: Pat Mozden 
Vice President:  Linda Hudak 
Treasurer:  Kathy Nicastro 
Secretary:  Chris Franczek 
Board Member:  Linda Eastlake !

Preparation for the New Matting:  Pat asked everyone to remove their crates and chairs at the end of the classes 
in December.  Any crates or chairs left will become the property of OCOD and will be disposed of at their 
discretion. !
Anna and Ralph spoke about the trial in December. !
There was a 50/50 drawing for the Tracking Trial !
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 !
Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathy Nicastro 

mailto:janbeachside@live.com
mailto:janbeachside@live.com
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Junior Membership:  $20.00 
Single Membership  $25.00 
Household Members:hip: $40.00 
Life Membership (25 years) $-0- !

Mail to OCOD c/o Dues  
P.O. Box 290822 

Port Orange, Fl. 32129 !
Alan Israelson, Dues  

will also accept dues at the 
meetings. !!!

Want to add your obedience 
trial trophy donation too? 
All in one check makes it  

easy $10.00 (or more) 
for the Trial.

Any Changes? 
(Changes only please) !

NAME:___________________________________________ !
ADDRESS:______________________________________ !
CITY, STATE, ZIP:__________________________________ !
PHONE:__________________________________________ !
CELL:____________________________________________ !
E-MAIL:__________________________________________ !
OTHER:__________________________________________ !!!
** Trial Donation:    $_____________ 
!

“2017 Membership Dues” 
Dues paid on new memberships accepted after 

September 1, 2016 
will be considered current and paid for the following year 2017 
Note: IF DUES ARE NOT PAID BEFORE JANUARY 1, 2017 

THERE IS  
A LATE CHARGE OF $5.00 

Deadline for next issue             !
December 24 !
Editor: Joan Costello!
c/o P.O. Box 290822!
Port Orange, Fl. 32129!
386-761-1095 !
jhcostello37@att.net

mailto:%20%20%20%20%20%20%20jhcostello37@att.net?subject=
mailto:%20%20%20%20%20%20%20jhcostello37@att.net?subject=
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Don’t forget our 

Obedience & Rally Trials 
at our Training Center 

on Dec. 10th & 11th with 
a “C” Match on the 9th 

                  2016 Calendar of Events!!
Dec. 4            Don’t Forget Cleaning   
                       for Trial 1pm 
Dec. 9         1:00 pm moving mats &  
                            crates for Trial 
Dec. 9          3:00 -7:00pm C-Match 
Dec. 10 & 11       Rally / Obed. Trial 
Dec. 12                Awards Banquet 
??                       Snake Clinic 

2017 Calendar of Events 
Ja. 2                      Classes Start 
Jan. 6, 7, 8            Rachel Flatley Seminar 
Jan. 27, 28, & 29   Agility Trials 
Feb. 4 & 5           Tracking Trials 


